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Dear Treasurer, 

 

ASIC Corporations (Stub Equity in Control Transactions) Instrument 2020/734 [F2020L01199] 

Thank you for your response of 16 December 2020 to the Senate Standing Committee for the 
Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation in relation to the above instrument. The committee considered 
your response at its private meeting on 22 January 2021 and has resolved to seek your further advice 
about the issues outlined below.  

Modification of primary legislation 

Parliamentary oversight 

The committee notes your advice that the instrument creates a regulatory environment protecting 
retail investors of widely held companies, and that it is appropriate for the instrument to apply for 
as long as possible to provide longer term regulatory certainty. You also advised that the 
government shares the committee’s concerns about sufficient parliamentary oversight and will 
engage with the Australian Securities and Investments Commission to stress that the duration of 
instruments which amend primary legislation should have regard to the need for Parliamentary 
oversight.  

While the committee appreciates that you share our views in relation to the importance of 
parliamentary oversight of these measures, the committee remains concerned that these measures 
appear to be intended to remain in force for ten years (until the instrument sunsets under the 
Legislation Act 2003). The committee's longstanding view is that provisions which modify or exempt 
persons or entities from the operation of primary legislation should cease to operate no more than 
three years after they commence.  

As your advice is that the measures should apply as long as possible to ensure regulatory certainty, 
the committee’s view is that these measures may therefore be more appropriate for primary 
legislation. The committee also reiterates its view that the instrument should be amended to specify 
that it ceases to operate three years after it commences. If it becomes necessary to extend the 
operation of these provisions, the committee considers that this should be done by amending the 














